
Dear parents, carers and children, 

It was lovely to see everyone after the half term holiday. On Monday, the whole school took part in another Hive Day, in 

which they worked with children from different year groups and learnt how to be ‘bucket fillers’. Showing acts of kindness, or 

saying kind things, fills the other person’s bucket as well as your own. I have personally experienced the legacy of that day 

throughout the week: as I have been walking through the school, or sitting at my desk, children have enquired after my day: 

“How has your day been, Mrs Lennon?”, “Are you   having a good morning, Mrs Lennon?”, and “Hope you have a lovely 

day!”. They hold doors open, they share their belongings (thank you to those who offered me some sweets after school   

today, yum yum), and they help each other and members of staff. How polite and well-mannered they are!  

On the subject of kindness, it was lovely to see so many help out at our third community Spruce up our School for Summer 

day on the first Saturday of the half term holiday. Children and their parents helped to weed, tidy, paint, sweep, cut, strim 

and more, and lots of jobs were crossed off the list. A huge thank you to you all for being so generous with your time. See 

later in this Buzz, as well as our Facebook page, for more information and photos. 

This week, we held another EARA group meeting, during which we talked about our actions so far this year and what further   

actions they would like to carry out. Some of the older children said that, as it is Pride month, they would like to prepare and 

lead an assembly on this. They set to work during their lunchtimes, and are leading this on Monday morning. Some of the EARA 

group have noticed that some children in school have been putting themselves and their ability down, so they would like to 

prepare and lead an      assembly about resilience and self-belief. Well done to the EARA group for showing such inclusivity and 

kindness. 

Sharing a story is a lovely thing to do with your child, no matter whether they are in Reception or Y6. It’s an          

opportunity for some quality time reading and talking about the book or poem, exploring the story, characters and 

vocabulary, looking at the pictures, and asking questions. We held our first Share a Story session with Ivy Bee class 

this afternoon, and will be holding further Share a Story sessions over the next few weeks (see the dates on p11 of 

this Buzz). We look forward to seeing you there! 

I wish you all a lovely weekend, and I look forward to seeing you on Monday.  

Best wishes,  

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship theme is Trinity—God’s Never Ending Love Our School Prayer 
 

We thank you, God, for your unfailing and never 

ending love for us. 

Lord Jesus, please give us the courage to be 

lights in the world. 

Holy Spirit, please help us to have the respect to 

show God’s love to others and the world around 

us. 

Amen 

 

“O Lord, our Lord, Your greatness is seen 

in all the world!”  

Psalm 8.9 

Last Sunday was Trinity Sunday, which is celebrated on the Sunday after Pentecost. 

The season of Trinity lasts until the start of Advent, and the liturgical colour for 

Trinity is green because it is the season of growth. 

We discussed what ‘trinity’ means, and thought of lots of other words 

that start with ‘tri’, including triplets, triangle, triathlon, and tricycle. We 

thought of the Power of Three in stories and in other places, including 

our three school values, The Three Billy Goats Gruff, The Three Little Pigs, 

The Three Little Wolves and the Big Bad Pig, Goldilocks and the Three Bears, and 

Harry, Ron and Hermione! Can you think of any others? 

We talked about how God is described in the Bible as three things (God the Father, 

God the Son and God the Holy Spirit) while also as one God. (We noticed that our 

school prayer has the Holy Trinity in it.) To help us understand this, we talked about 

how we can also be three things (for example, a daughter, a sister and a 

pupil). We also talked about how many Celtic symbols show God’s never 

ending love. 

Can you spot the Holy 

Trinity in our prayer? 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.55 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of 

immediate harm 
Contact us: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Speak with our DSL Mrs Jones in the school office 
You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

Worm Words 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Punctuation: apostrophe for possession 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 5th June 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 97.99% 

Late marks this week: 7 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 

“Keep still!” 
said Big Worm 
to Little Worm. 
“You’re driving me 
round the bend.” 
 
“Don’t be daft,” 
said Little Worm. 
“I’m your other end.” 
 
Tony Mitton 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 2 

Macaroni Cheese Chinese chicken & Rice Roast Gammon Beef lasagne Fish Fingers Option 1 

Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Veggie  dippers Option 2 

Dessert Ice cream Jelly Shortbread Flapjack Oat cookie 



Bumble Bee Max F - great participation in the Hive Day and continuing to think about kindness all 

week.  

Luna for always trying hard in everything she does but particularly working                 

independently in our maths work on position and direction.  

Samuel for being a super learning partner in English this week and encouraging others. 

Annie for talking to an adult when something had happened and sorting out the       

situation.  

Honey Bee Charlotte R - for consistently improving her handwriting and working really hard in    

English.  

Ivy Bee Mia - for really thinking about the challenges and calculations needed when tackling 

maths challenges.  

Bee-Haviour 

and Sports Bee 

Max F (R)  - for demonstrating the Hive Day learning so beautifully and showing great 

passion in PE. 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

On Monday we had a Hive Day. 
In the morning the children learned about how to be "bucket fillers" with  

activities linked to the Carol McCloud story - Have you filled a bucket today? In 
the afternoon, children took part in sports activities such as 'backwards basket-

ball' to test their resilience, sportsmanship and teamwork.  
 

Throughout the day, there were lots of opportunities for the children to work 

collaboratively and for the older children to show their leadership skills - which 

they did beautifully.  

It is always wonderful to see the children work together in their "hives" as they 

have the rare opportunity to work with children from all years R-6. The older 

ones really do look after the little ones.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Hive Day 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Types of inappropriate or explicit 
content 

As children start to explore the internet, 
they may come across content that isn't 
suitable for their age, or that may upset or 
worry them. We’ve got lots of advice to help 
you and your child if they have seen explicit 
or harmful content. Take a look at 
our resources for supporting children and 

understanding how they might feel if they see 
upsetting content. 

We also have pages about how to identify and deal with different 

types of inappropriate and explicit content. 

 

NSPCC: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/

online-safety/inappropriate-explicit-content/ 

 

 
 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/inappropriate-explicit-content/#resources
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/inappropriate-explicit-content/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/inappropriate-explicit-content/




 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Spruce Up Our School for Summer day 

 

We had a hugely successful day last Saturday for our 'Spruce up our School for Summer' community day. Lots and 

lots of jobs were completed, including: 
 

Washing doors, windows and window frames, weeding beds and paths, sweeping the playground, cutting and 

strimming grass, trimming hedges, clearing invasive climbing plants from walls, clearing and tidying 

the school 'secret' garden, clearing and tidying the Reception and Y1/2 outside areas of weeds and leaves, sanding 

and painting the Reception class balustrades and handrails, sanding and painting the frame around the playground 

mosaic mural, clearing nettles from the school field, and crecoting the preschool and BSA shed. 
 

Phew! A huge thank you to everyone who very generously contributed their time and materials. Thank you to: 

Emily (thank you for helping to organise it), Mike and Quinn, Heather, Martha, Annie and Rufus, Mark and Ila, Jo, 

Richard, Henry and Helena, Rose and Giles, Keith, Carolyn, Robin, Tristan and Molly, Rosanna and Emma, and  

Mrs Lennon and Simon.  
 

We couldn't have done it without you!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Gates 

The gates are closed at 3pm every day, rather than at the end of clubs. Please collect 

your children from after-school clubs from the hall door,  except for the bell ringers (St 

Mary’s Church) and cricket club (Warnes Lane). 

Many thanks. 



Key dates this year 
 
 

 

 

 

 Friday 16th June: Mufti day in return for cakes for Northcourt Manor Open 

Gardens 

 

 Friday 16th June: Honey Bee story time session with parents (2.25pm) 
 

 Monday 19th—Wednesday 21st June: Y4 Kingswood residential 
 

 Friday 23rd June: Sports Day (details to follow nearer the time) 
 

 Tuesday 27th June: Tony Peek Poetry Workshops 
 

 Thursday 29th June: Y6 Leavers’ Service at Portsmouth Cathedral (letter to 

follow nearer the time) 

 

 Friday 30th June: Bumble Bee story time session with parents (2.25pm) 
 

 Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th July: High school transition days 
 

 Tuesday 4th July: Whole school transition morning 
 

 Friday 7th July: Reports go home 
 

 Tuesday 11th July: Forest Day  
 

 Tuesday 11th July: Parents Evening 
 

 Friday 14th July: Science Day  
 

 Monday 17th—Tuesday 18th July: Y6 Corfe residential (details to follow)  
 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 
 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 





Have you seen Tax-Free Childcare (TFC) – What is it? 

Government support for working parents, including the 
self-employed, in the UK working at least 16 hours at 

the National Minimum Wage.  
For children aged 0-11 or until 16 if disabled.  

(Preschool/ Breakfast/Afterschool/Holiday Club) 
 
- Parents and carers can earn up to £100k each per year and still be eligible for TFC.  
- For every £8 a parent pays into an online account, the government will add an extra £2. 
   Up to £2,000 per child per year or £4, 000 each year if the child has a disability.  
- This is for parents who aren't receiving Tax Credits, Universal Credit, or childcare vouch-
ers. 
 
Setting up an account and payments  
- Parents apply for an account through: childcarechoices.gov.uk. 
- HMRC confirm via email, and you can set up their TFC account.   
- Accounts can be opened at any time of the year and can be used straight away.  
- Parents search for provider in the ‘Your Tax-Free Childcare account’ section of the account homepage by 
name, address, postcode.  (Niton Preschool, School Lane, Niton PO38 2BP)  
- Parents pay money into the TFC account. The top up will be added automatically.  
- The government top-up is applied to deposits made for each child, not household.   
Parents can get up to £500 every 3 months (up to £2,000 a year) for each child to help with the costs of 
childcare.  
- Parents pay the childcare provider directly through the childcare account using bank transfer.   
 
- For every £8 a parent pays into this account, the government will pay in £2 to use to pay the      
provider.  
- Parents can use Tax Free Child to pay for additional childcare costs: 

Our preschool consumable charges: You pay £16.00 Government pays £4.00. 



 

John Constable’s The Cornfield 

John Constable’s The Cornfield is on display, free, at 64 High Street, Newport, from 9-5, up 

to and including  Sunday 11th June. 64 High Street is the old Edinburgh Woollen Mill, now 

the offices of the Newport and  Carisbrooke Community Council.  

More information, an audio description and 5 minute meditation can be found on  

https://www.nationalgallery.org.uk/exhibitions/across-the-uk/constable-visits 

Also, from 10-1 every day from now until Saturday, at the Museum of Island History in the 

Guildhall, we have an exhibition of rural life photos by James Dore, from the late             

Victorian / Edwardian period, together with some    artefacts. Entry is free thanks to    

funding from the National Gallery. There will be family friendly activities available on     

Saturday 10th June.  

 















Starting on Friday 28th April, Mr Goldsmith will 

be running eight Dynamos Cricket sessions for 

children aged 8-11 at Cowes Cricket Club. 

The sessions are open to all children aged 8-11 

(not just from Brighstone) and will run between 

5.15pm and 6.15pm each Friday evening, with 

the final session taking place on Friday 16th 

June. 

The cost of the eight-week programme is just 

£20 - to sign up your child, please click on the 

following link - https://ecb.clubspark.uk/

Dynamos/Course/3967cab0-ff75-4535-94ed-

8c5393c65e6e. For signing up, your child will 

receive a personalised playing shirt, Topps 

Cricket Attax Cards and access to the Dynamos 

App. 

Any children that sign up could end up as part 

of the Cowes U11 hardball squad, whilst any 

girls that sign up will be part of the Cowes U11 

Girls Dynamos squad for the 2023 season. 

 

 

https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/Course/a4c8988d-ce72-437d-a8bd-

888bd84ff51c?fbclid=IwAR3vYJ-

NdKPleQK3CxmUPaD8u0NCyA-

Q4m1CToJMc3LFLN8_Ejq7QEsj0KmU 

 

https://ecb.clubspark.uk/Dynamos/Course/6b41c358-8843-4ea4-996c-
ee8b87aec96f?fbclid=IwAR0IiUvF8mcUprEC-

https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/Course/a4c8988d-ce72-437d-a8bd-888bd84ff51c?fbclid=IwAR3vYJ-NdKPleQK3CxmUPaD8u0NCyAQ4m1CToJMc3LFLN8_Ejq7QEsj0KmU
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/Course/a4c8988d-ce72-437d-a8bd-888bd84ff51c?fbclid=IwAR3vYJ-NdKPleQK3CxmUPaD8u0NCyAQ4m1CToJMc3LFLN8_Ejq7QEsj0KmU
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/Course/a4c8988d-ce72-437d-a8bd-888bd84ff51c?fbclid=IwAR3vYJ-NdKPleQK3CxmUPaD8u0NCyAQ4m1CToJMc3LFLN8_Ejq7QEsj0KmU
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/Course/a4c8988d-ce72-437d-a8bd-888bd84ff51c?fbclid=IwAR3vYJ-NdKPleQK3CxmUPaD8u0NCyAQ4m1CToJMc3LFLN8_Ejq7QEsj0KmU
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/Dynamos/Course/6b41c358-8843-4ea4-996c-ee8b87aec96f?fbclid=IwAR0IiUvF8mcUprEC-Svf1OoJnNYTj6D9QZrbjuK5FJVNhJIO9-gRUsO8Nk4
https://ecb.clubspark.uk/Dynamos/Course/6b41c358-8843-4ea4-996c-ee8b87aec96f?fbclid=IwAR0IiUvF8mcUprEC-Svf1OoJnNYTj6D9QZrbjuK5FJVNhJIO9-gRUsO8Nk4











